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Despite Marx and Engels’ imperative to “support every revolutionary 
movement against the existing social and political order of things,” 
Marxism’s relationship with animal rights activism is problematically 
vague. In this paper, I argue that absent the rejection of the 
exploitation of non-human animals, it is impossible to apprehend the 
full “web of domination” operating in the present. I frame the status 
of the non-human animal as a nodal point at which the domination of 
all living creatures, including humans, by and for capital becomes 
clear as a fixed aspect of capitalism. I also contest that any Marxian 
praxis that fails to encompass the status and claims on behalf of non-
human animals artificially forecloses a fruitful space for struggle that 
can be used to agitate for change that stretches far beyond the 
treatment of non-human animals. [Article copies available for a fee 
from The Transformative Studies Institute. E-mail address: 
journal@transformativestudies.org Website: 
http://www.transformativestudies.org ©2015 by The Transformative 
Studies Institute. All rights reserved.] 
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Considerations of the status of animals in contemporary society should 
start from the recognition that the most thorough domestication 
undertaken by man has been that of the human species itself. Man has 
been progressively alienated, indeed, through the human conquest of 
nature, including that of non-human animals. Human domination of 
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